
       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Center United Methodist Church       
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Mitch Wilson, Senior Pastor                                
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CHURCH STAFF 

 
Pastor 

Rev. Mitch Wilson 

Office:  336-731-6616 

Home:  336-291-3650 

Cell: 980-622-6357 

cumcw.pastor@gmail.com 

 

Assistant Pastor 

Rev. Edward L. Evans, Jr. 

Home:  336-764-5242 

edward.l.evans@aexp.com 

 

Youth/Young Adult Minister 

Dr. Hunter Duncan 

 Home: 336-414-8728  

hunter.duncan@rocketmail.com 

 

Music Director 

 

 

 

 

Boy Scout Director 

Jeff McCrary 

Cell: 336-407-9649 

jeffmccrary@yahoo.com  

 

Administrative Assistant 

Joyce Rector 

336-731-6616 

cumcw.aa@gmail.com 

 

E-News 

cumcw.churchenews@gmail.com   

or 

hhayes.enews@gmail.com  
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JANUARY THOUGHTS FROM YOUR PASTOR. . 
 

Dear friends, 
 
In the ancient book of Deuteronomy, God was speaking to His people 
concerning the new land He was giving to them. The land He had 
promised them. He said, "But the land you are crossing the Jordan to 
take possession of is a land of mountains and valleys that drinks rain 
from heaven. It is a land the Lord your God cares for; the eyes of the Lord 
your God are continually on it from the beginning of the year to its end" 
(11:11, 12). We are standing at the door of a new year. A year filled with 
unknowns. Both valleys and mountains make up our future. 2017 will be 
unique to each of us. By year end, some of us will be glad it is over and 
others will be saddened because it had so many rewards. 
 
One thing is certain about the new year as the Lord reminds us; it is He 
who gives us everything. All of the precious gifts we treasure come from 
Him. Even the water we drink comes from His heaven! As we step into 
the future God has prepared, may we be filled with gratitude for all His 
blessings. He will be with us and is mindful of His children. There is no 
place we will go and be alone. His presence will be with us. the Psalmist 
gives us these assuring words, "If I rise on the wings of the dawn, if I 
settle on the far side of the sea, even there your hand will guide me, your 
right had will hold me fast" (Psalm 139:9,10). Surely God's hand will be 
with you as you step into a new year. 
 
Grace and peace, 
Pastor Mitch
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UMW Meeting Minutes 12-13-16 

 
Marsha Black, Molly Long, Audrey Wagner, Rena Meredith, Christine Brinkley, Karen Tysinger, 

Anita Scott, Marcia Craver, Marlene Wood, Gail Craver, Glenda Stabler, Denise Dorwart, Vickey 

Kepley, Libby Leonard, Karen Koontz, Kathy Hamilton, Sue Mendenhall, Debbie Williams, Kim 

Craver, Reida Snyder, Holly Leatherman, Johnsie Wallace, Jean Sink, Wini Hinkle, Lisa Bates, 

Crissy Wagner, Mary Sue Martin, Tammy Broadway, Renae Bailey, Linda Leonard, Lucinda Black, 

Danielle Herron & son, Elizabeth Baker, Cindy Leonard = 35. 

      Center UMW met on Tuesday evening at 6:00 pm. Dinner was served. Marsha Black shared 

the Response Moment. Molly Long shared the devotions. Marlene Wood and Molly Long led us in 

games for the program portion.  

      Reida gave the treasurer’s report. We had an opening balance of $4983.83 and an ending 

balance of $2899. 

 

Upcoming Events: 

      We will present the Gift to Missions and the Lifetime Membership Pin during the January 
worship service. We reviewed the new handbook. 

Continued on next page……. 

 
 

 THE UNITED METHODIST MEN  

 
Greetings everyone from The United Methodist Men! 

 
We met on Sunday Dec.4, 2016, for our monthly meeting with 14 members present, including one father-son 

team and one father-in-law-son-in-law team. Willie Everhart opened us with prayer, and had our devotions 

afterwards on “Drawing Nigh Unto The Lord” (and to each other). 

In the business portion of the meeting everyone was reminded to report at 7:30 AM for Breakfast with Santa 

on December 17. We have also started making plans for our Valentine’s Breakfast in February, and a 

possible upcoming bowling tournament as a fundraiser. 
With no further business we adjourned. 
It is our hope that everyone in our dear church family has had a very Blessed and Merry Christmas, and our 

prayer that you and your families have a very Blessed and Happy New Year also! 
As always, all men of the church are invited to give us a try anytime, and hopefully become a part of our 

vibrant group! 
“For unto us a Child is born, unto us a Son is given;” –Isaiah 9:6 KJV 
Rick Griffin reporting 
December 5, 2016 
 
 

 

 



 

  Continued from previous page…. 

 

Old business: 

      We could not adopt a senior citizen because they were all taken. We can still participate in 

events later in the year.  

      Secret Sisters were revealed. 

 

For our January meeting, we will meet in the newly renovated Fellowship Hall. 

Debbie closed with prayer.   
Respectfully submitted ~ Audrey Wagner, Secretary ~ Debbie Williams, President 
 

 

Next meeting: Tuesday, January 10, 2017 @ 7:00 pm in the newly renovated Fellowship Hall 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Hostesses: 
Christine Brinkley 

Kim Craver 

 

 

 

 

Devotions - Mary Sue Martin 
Program - Karen Koontz - Installation of New Officers 

Response Moment - Karen Koontz 
Thinking of You Cards - Denise Dorwart 
Community Outreach - Canned Food 

Brooks Howell Missionary Birthday Cards (Asheville) - Elizabeth Baker 
Present Gift to Missions and Lifetime Membership Pin during January 

Worship Service.  
Plan Prospective New Member Dinner for March.  
Prepare invitations to send out in mid-February. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

G 

WINI HINKLE IS RETIRING 

 

Center United Methodist Church is saddened by the retirement of our music director 

but very happy for Wini as she starts this new phase of her life. We wish her the very 

best and thank her for the forty-five years of service. Wini will be missed in the 

service but now she can worship with all the members she calls family.  

 



 
  
 

 

Sunday, December 11, 2016 at 5:00 p.m. 

Center United Methodist Church Administrative Board Meeting  

 
      28 members were present. Mike Craver opened the meeting with scripture from Luke and prayer. The 

minutes were read and approved. 

      Marlene Wood, Treasurer, presented the financial report for November. It will be filed for audit. 

 

Committee Reports 

      Ron Cheek, Trustees chair, reported his committee would like to recommend a new code be added to the 

door and that it be changed monthly. This code would only be given to specific people and businesses that 

require access to the building. Also, he shared that a heavy-duty trashcan would be placed near the woods. 

Ron discussed a demo copier from Toshiba being placed in the office. At this time, Joyce will only have 

access so if you need a large number of copies you will need to get with Joyce for her to assist you with 

making these copies when it is convenient for her. Next, Ron went over the money spent for the repair and 

remodel of the fellowship hall. We spent $36,314.23 on the repairs and $6,643.00 on the remodeling 

($42,957.23 total). Also, Ron announced that he will be resigning as Trustees chair on December 31. 

Then, Ron recommended the code for the door be changed the first of the month and given to Joyce 

(secretary), facilitators, Gayle Nifong (in charge of hospitality chairs), and contractors. A list of people will 

be made of who should have this number. Ruby Combs made a second. The motion carried. Jack Thrift 

made a motion to have a separate code for the contractors that will not change. A list will also need to be 

made of these individuals. Willie Everhart made a second. The motion carried. 

      Donald Hamilton, Staff Parish chair, reported they met and are continuing to work on updating the job 

descriptions of our church employees. These will be finished soon. He went on to say that they had eight 

applicants for the music director/organist job. They are expanding their reach to look for the person to fill 

Wini’s position.  As of December 31, Wini will end her job at Center. Therefore, Donald said they are 

looking for someone to fill in temporarily for six weeks. Also, Donald commented Hunter had been using 

the charge card for Youth trips and had not been given specific guidelines on how and when to use it. Jeff 

Mendenhall asked that we table this discussion until next month to allow them to get some further guidance 

on this issue. 

      Pat Simmons reported there is a Worship workshop offered through the Yadkin Valley district on 

February 3-4, 2017. Five people may attend for a cost of $100.00. She made a motion to allow five 

individuals to attend at a cost of $100.00. Jeff Mendenhall made a second. Motion carried. 

 

New Business 

      Mitch Wilson talked about the huge support for Coming Home for Christmas. He discussed the team-

work that was evident in making this a great day. 

      Gary Brinkley thanked everyone for the overwhelming support toward the flood buckets. Over $9,000.00 

had been donated (this involved outside assistance too). Doug Meredith thanked Gary for coordinating this 

and for his heart for missions. 

      With no further business, Mitch dismissed us in prayer. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Mike Craver, Chair 

Lisa Bates, Secretary 



  
HIGH SCHOOL AND MIDDLE SCHOOL BASKETBALL SCHEDULE  

1 Monday, January 2---High School Faith 
7:30 Faith Orange  vs. Center 

Tuesday, January 3---Middle School Faith 6:30 Center vs. Midway 

2 
Monday, January 9---High School Faith 

8:30 Midway vs. Center 

Tuesday, January 10---Middle School 
Faith 

8:30 First Baptist vs. Center 

3 Monday, January 16---High School First Alliance 
8:30 First Baptist vs. Center 

Tuesday, January 17---Middle School First Alliance 6:30 Center vs. First Alliance 

4 
Monday, January 23---High School Faith 

7:30 Faith Black vs. Center 

Tuesday, January 24---Middle School First Alliance 
8:30 Faith vs. Center 

5 Monday, January 30---High School Faith 
6:30 Bethesda Yellow  vs. Center 

Tuesday, January 31 - MS Round 1 Play- offs Faith TBA 

6 Monday, February 6---High School Faith 
8:30 Center vs. Oak Forest 

Tuesday, February 7 -- MS Round 2/ Semi-Finals First Alliance TBA 

7 
Monday, February 13---High School 

First Alliance 
7:30 Center vs. First Alliance  Cyan 

Tuesday, February 14 -- MS CHAMPIONSHIP Faith 
TBA 

    
   

    
   

    
        
   

 
      

  Monday, February 20 -- HS Round 1 Play-offs                 Sites and Times TBA 

  
Tuesday, February 21 -- HS Round 2 Play-offs   

              Sites and Times TBA 

  
Monday, February 27 -- HS Round 3  (Semi- Finals   

              Sites and Times TBA 

  
Tuesday, February 28 -- HS CHAMPIONSHIP   

              Sites and Times TBA 

 

   

BOY SCOUT VENTURING CREW FUNDRAISER 

The Boy Scout Venturing Crew Drive Thru Chicken Stew at Center United Methodist Church 

Portico is Friday, December 30, 1016, from 3:00 PM until 5:30 PM. It will be &7.50 per quart. To 

reserve your stew for pick up, please call or text your name, number and quantity to 336-225-

0606.   

 

 

CALLED TRUSTEE MEETING – FELLOWSHIP HALL – 12:00 PM –Sunday – January 1 

 

Immediately following the morning worship service Sunday, January 1, 2017, there will be a called Trustee Meeting 

in the Fellowship Hall. All active trustees need to be present.  

 



 

 

 

 

January 1                                                                                   January 29                                                                                     
Acolyte           Colby Adkins                                             Acolyte                   Will Anderson                        

Cross of Christ Bearer      Alayna Evans                                             Cross of Christ Bearer                  Malachi Purdy                          

Bible Bearer   Gentry Smith                                             Bible Bearer           Hamilton Kepley                           

Toddler Nursery                Debbie Wood                                             Toddler Nursery                           Joseph Talley                  

Infant Nursery          Brittany Hobbs                                           Infant Nursery                  Kimberly Chernutan                  

Ushers    Rocky Hedrick (Head)                              Ushers                    Rocky Hedrick (Head)           

                                                      Tim Williams, Chris Wood,                                                                       Elwood Blackmon, Gray Boger,   

                                                Butch Wood, Van Wood                                                                               Wayne Briggs, Gary Brinkley     

Greeters                              Jimmy and Brenda Leonard                     Greeters                                       Bud and Jean Sink                                                                                                                                                                                                                

                                           Gail Craver                                                                                                    Gayle and Klynt Nifong                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

Children’s Time          Dawn Essick                                             Children’s Time                         Steve Long 

Children’s Church          Angie Leonard                                          Children’s Church                Angie Leonard     

Flowers                               Jennifer Brinkley                                      Flowers                                       Date Available                                                                                                                                                                                           
 

January 8                             
Acolyte            Conor Noel                   

Cross of Christ Bearer       Danielle Shillinglaw 

 Bible Bearer           Connor Talley  

Toddler Nursery         Michael and Jennifer Kurtzman 

Infant Nursery                 Vickey Kepley                                         

Ushers            Rocky Hedrick (Head)                            

                                           Michael Anderson, Larry Bailey,                                                                                  

                                           Greg Baker, Brian Ball                                                                                                                                                

Greeters                              Mardie Broadway & June Smith 

                                            Laverne Leonard & Libby Leonard 

Children’s Time          Jennifer Brinkley     

Children’s Church          Tina Fulcher                                                                                                              

Flowers                               Date Available                                           

 

January 15       
Acolyte           Lauren Ball 

Cross of Christ Bearer      Gracin Hill 

Bible Bearer         Graylin Snyder 

Toddler Nursery       Anna Evans 

Infant Nursery               Amy Adkins 

Ushers          Rocky Hedrick (Head)    

                                          Richard Bates, Robert Bates, 

                                          Mark Bean, Clifton Beck    

Greeters           Libby Michael and Wanda Peterson 

                                          Ron and Nancy Cheek    

Children’s Time        Lisa Bates 

Children’s Church        Sarah Williams  

Flowers                             Date Available                                           
 

January 22 
Acolyte          Alayna Evans 

Cross of Christ Bearer     Kate Anderson 

Bible Bearer         Morgan Wood 

Toddler Nursery        John and Ashley Snyder 

Infant Nursery               Blake and Ashley Smith 

Ushers          Rocky Hedrick (Head)    

                                          Phillip Beeker, Vann Beeker, 

                                          James Black, Randy Black    

Greeters          Pete and Rita Jones 

                          Ed and Becky Wassum 

Children’s Time        Sunday School Showcase 

Children’s Church        Ruby Combs  

Flowers                            Ed Wassum 

DAILY E-NEWS UPDATES 

      Please check e-news for updates on joys, 

concerns, and announcements.  If you do not receive 

daily e-news, please contact Henrietta Hayes to be 

added at cumcw.churchenews@gmail.com or 

hhayes.enews@gmail.com. 

 

 

DON’T FORGET TO FILL IN YOUR IMPORTANT 

DATES FOR FLOWERS ON OUR ALTAR!  

 

2017 Flower Calendar 

Please fill in the Sundays you will be putting flowers on 

the Altar. The information for the Sunday bulletin should 

be given to Joyce Rector by email cumcw.aa@gmail.com, 

by note or by phone (336-731-6616) the week before the 

flowers are to be placed in the church.  

 

 
 All events are listed on the calendar.  Formal 

announcements must be given to the church office.  

Ongoing events will be listed as scheduled unless changes 

are given to the church office. 
 

FEBRUARY NEWSLETTER DEADLINE 

MONDAY, JANUARY 15 - 12:00 PM 

Many thanks  

 

Dear CUMC Family,  

Thank you for being a long standing 

faithful friend to our ministry. We could 

not devote ourselves to this outreach to 

our future leaders without partners like 

you in our corner. We so appreciate your 

generous 2016 gift and all it allows us to 

accomplish! Love in Christ,  

Dan, Shannon, Hadley Maloy   

mailto:cumcw.churchenews@gmail.com
mailto:hhayes.enews@gmail.com
mailto:cumcw.aa@gmail.com
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 Sunday  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 NEW YEARS DAY 
7:30 AM UMM (CFC) 

8:30 AM CenTered Service 

(CFC) 
10:00 AM  Sunday School 

11:00 AM  Worship 

12:00 PM Trustees Meeting (FH)  
4:00 PM Youth Council 

5:00 PM Hand Bell Practice 

6:00 PM Youth  (CFC) 

 
 

2 
7:00  PM Boy 

Scouts  

7:30 PM High 
School Basketball 

Game (Faith) 

 

3 
12:00 PM  

Chamber of 

Commerce 
(FH) 

6:30 PM 

Middle School 
Basketball 

Game (Faith) 

7 PM Cub 

Scouts 

4 
6:00 PM Basketball 

Practice (CFC) 

6:30 PM Youth Small 
Groups 

6:30 PM Children’s 

Choir 
7:00 PM Chancel 

Choir Practice 

 

5 
 

6 
 

7 
 

8 

8:30 AM CenTered Service 
(CFC) 

10:00 AM  Sunday School 

11:00 AM  Worship 
5:00 PM COM Meeting (FH) 

6:00 PM Admin. Board (FH) 

6:00 PM Youth  (CFC) 
 

9   
6:30 PM  
Safe Sanctuary  

Training (FH) 

7:00  PM Boy 
Scouts  

8:30 PM High 

School Basketball 
Game (Faith) 

 

       
 

10 
7:00 PM 
UMW (FH) 

7 PM Cub 

Scouts 
8:30 PM 

Middle 

School 
Basketball 

Game (Faith) 

11 
6:00 PM Basketball 
Practice (CFC) 

6:30 PM Youth Small 

Groups 
6:30 PM Children’s 

Choir 

7:00 PM Chancel 
Choir Practice 

 

12 
1.00-9::00 PM  Relay 
for Life (CFC) 

13 
5:00 PM  JOY 
Kids Lock In  

All Night 

(CFC) 

14 

9:00 AM Joy 
Kids Lock In 

Over  (CFC) 

15 
8:30 AM CenTered Service  

10:00 AM Sunday School 
11:00 AM Worship-Commission 

Jamaica Team 

3-5:00 PM JOY Kids (CFC)  
3-5:00 PM JAM Kids 

(Basement)  
5:00 PM Hand Bell Practice 

6:00 PM Youth  (CFC) 

  

16  
7:00  PM Boy 

Scouts  
8:30 PM High 

School Basketball 

Game (First 
Alliance) 

 

NEWSLETTER 
DEADLINE 
 

17 
7 PM Cub 

Scouts 

6:30 PM 

Middle 

School 
Basketball 

Game (First 

Alliance) 

 

18 
6:00 Children’s 

Committee Meeting 
(FH)  
6:00 PM Basketball 

Practice (CFC) 
6:30 PM Youth Small 

Groups 
6:30 PM Children’s 

Choir 

7:00 PM Chancel 
Choir Practice 

 

 

19 
Jamaica Trip Mission 

Team Leaves 

20 
5:00 PM Camp 

In for Cub 
Scout  (CFC)  

 

21 
10:00 AM Cub 

Scouts Camp In 
Ends (CFC) 

All Day Red 

Sox Banquet 
(CFC) 

2-6 PM Feeding 
the Homeless 

Shelter 

(CFC-Kitchen) 
 

 

22 
8:30 AM CenTered Service  
(CFC) 

10-10:45 AM Sunday School 

11:00 AM  Worship-Sunday 
School Showcase 

12:00 PM Sunday Servings – 

Youth (CFC)    
5:00 PM Hand Bells 

6:00 PM Youth (CFC) 

  

 

 

 

 

23   

7:00 PM Boy 
Scouts  

7:30 PM High 

School Basketball 
Game (Faith) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

24 
7 PM Cub 

Scouts  
8:30 PM 

Middle 
School 

Basketball 

Game (First 
Alliance) 

3-9 PM 

Pickin’ &  
Grinnin’ Set 

Up & Practice 

(CFC) 

 

25 
6:00 PM Basketball 
Practice (CFC) 

6:30 PM Youth Small 

Groups 
6:30 PM Children’s 

Choir 

7:00 PM Chancel 
Choir Practice  

 

 

26 
3-6 PM P & G  
Setup (CFC) 

6 PM Hot Dog  

Supper (CFC) 
7 PM Pickin’ &  

Grinnin’(CFC)  

  

27  
 

28 
12-10:00 PM 
Boy Scouts 

Spaghetti 

Dinner (CFC) 
 

29 
8:30 AM CenTered Service  
(CFC) 

10-10:45 AM Sunday School 

11:00 AM  Worship 
5:00 PM Hand Bells 

6:00 PM Youth (CFC) 

 

30 
6:30  PM Boy 
Scouts   

6:30 PM High 

School Basketball 
Game (Faith) 

 

                                                                      
 

 

31 
6:00 PM  

Threads of 

Love (FH) 

7 PM Cub 

Scouts  

MS Round 1 

Play-offs 

(Faith) 

 

 
   

  MISSION OFFERING 

First Sunday – Community Mission Offering 

Second Sunday - Macaroni & Cheese 

and Sugar Offering 

Third & Fourth Sundays - Breakfast Cereal for Greater Things  

              Outreach Center 

Fifth Sunday ï Crisis Ministry Cash Offering 
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Pickinô & Grinninô at Center 

Come join us for an evening of Pickinô & Grinninô in the 

 Christian Fellowship Center on 

Thursday, January 26, at 7:00 PM 
A Hotdog Meal will be sold for $5 starting at 6:00 pm 

The Offering this month will be given to: 

Davidson Medical Ministries  
 


